
  
 

    
      

 
       

  
               

              
           

  
  

         
 

 

   
             

           
 

                  
                      

                   
                      
                   
                    

        
 

                  
                    
                       

                  
     

 
                  

     
  

 
  

 
               

           
 
 

 
 
 
 

            
         

Executive Council 
Agenda 

Monday, March 16, 2020 
W107 Conference Room – 9:30 a.m. 

College Vision: Learning today, transforming tomorrow. 

SUNY Broome Mission: SUNY Broome Community College supports all members of the learning community 
by creating access to inclusive, diverse educational experiences. Success is achieved through the provision 

of innovative academics, transformative student support, and meaningful civic and community 
engagement. 

Institutional Values: INQUIRY, RESPECT, INTEGRITY, TRUST, EQUITY 

Members Present: Dr. Kevin Drumm, Dr. Carol Ross-Scott, Dr. Penny Haynes, Lynn Fedorchak, 
Dani Berchtold, Michael Sullivan, Jesse Wells, Dr. Kim McLain, Diana Lenzo 

This was a special meeting to discuss the BAP Students as there is confusion between what is being 
communicated at BU and how it affects SUNY Broome. Jesse Wells has a call with the BU BAP team at 3 
p.m. today. There were concerns communicated from them on Friday. BU has told all resident students they 
can return to their homes and work remotely, but if they chose to leave, they cannot come back to the dorms. 
BAP students are concerned as they have classes on our campus. BAP students are concerned if they go 
home and BCC re-activates on campus classes they will have to move back to the area. Most have been 
directed to talk with their professors. 

Dr. Drumm reported that classes will probably not re-activate. The expectation is that anything at a distance 
will remain at a distance for the rest of the semester. Governor Cuomo’s statement is all SUNY colleges must 
go online as of March 19 to the end of the semester. Dr. Drumm felt that the Governor has no intention of 
having students return to campuses and is interpreting his guidelines that after March 19, the fewer people on 
campus the better. 

The college will follow the governor’s guidance regarding all courses going online, and this will be relayed to 
the BU BAP students. 

Essential Employees 

Lynn Fedorchak stated that SUNY would like the number of essential and non-essential employees. Dr. 
Drumm reported that as of today, all are essential employees. 

The Next Executive Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 17, 2020 
in the Wales 107 Conference Room at 9:30 a.m. 


